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Dear Praying Brothers and Sisters, June 2015 %x

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support. God has been doing so

much here in Papua New Guinea. A few weeks ago there were over twenty e
professions of faith at the mobile clinic run by Bill and Lori Smith. Please pray for

the area of Segifa as our hearts are burdened to plant a church here. This has been a

very hard area and the devil is not happy. Brother Bill e ¥ -
tried to follow up but could not make it up the
mountain due to rain. Tim was hiking and tried to
follow up, but could not talk to the people because
they were mourning the death of a loved one. Please
pray today as Bill and us are trying again to follow up.
The fields are truly white unto harvest.

The Lord has also been blessing at the Bible College. We
were able to have all the single young ladies at our home
for a time of singing and games. We plan to have all the
young men over soon. Please pray as we invest our lives in
the next generation for the Lord. In the near future, Tim
will be teaching a Greek class for some of the local pastors
at the Bible College. This class will go for ten weeks.

Yesterday we said goodbye to Hannah, Tim’s youngest sister. She is now in Port
Moresby and will fly to the States on Monday. She was a great blessing and
encouragement to us this past month especially while Leandra was dealing with
morning sickness. Leandra is doing well, but please pray for the Lord’s continue
strengthening and help. The rough roads are difficult on her. Please pray also for the
Lord’s leading as we make plans for the arrival of the little one.

The Lord has been blessing our language study. Our desire is to be finished with this
as soon as possible. We have now completed unit four out of fourteen. The Lord has
given us so many wonderful national brothers and sisters in Christ to help us learn
language and culture.

Thanks again for your love for the Lord’s work. We just
had another supporter take us on which is an incredible
blessing. We are faithfully praying for you!

For His glory,
Tim and Leandra Hawes
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